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SAFETY ALERT 
 
CLASS: Class III 
 
REFERENCE: RC-2022-RN-01391-1    DATE AGREED: 4/11/2022 
 
PRODUCT:  Medical Oxygen with Integrated Valve 
 

Product codes: 400CC and 400CD 
 

ARTG 34468 - BOC GASES OXYGEN 99.5% MEDICAL EP GRADE gas medicinal 
 
SPONSOR: BOC Limited 
 
 

The abovementioned product is not defective and is not being recalled. 
 
Safety alerts are issued to provide information on the safe use of therapeutic goods in certain 
situations where, although meeting all specifications and therapeutic indications, its use 
could present an unreasonable risk of harm if certain specified precautions are not followed.  
 
A safety alert is generally used for reiterating specific precautions or instructions regarding 
use of the goods. 
 
The attached Safety Alert letter has been dispatched to those customers who have received 
these products. 
 
As this is defined as a non-recall action in accordance with the Uniform Recall Procedure for 
Therapeutic Goods (URPTG), this information is not published on the TGA’s System for 
Australian Recall Actions (SARA). 
 
 


